
  
   

 

 

Dear Parents/Guardians 

 

We have been made aware of some important information from Wiltshire Police about an app that young 

people can download to their mobile phones or tablet devices.  

 

Yours sincerely 

 

S D Smallwood 

Head Master 

 

INFORMATION FROM WILTSHIRE POLICE 

 

People of all ages are potentially using an app called 'CALCULATOR VAULT' (there are also other similar 

apps). This one hides photos, videos and other files that users do not want other people to see. The apps 

take the images off the device and store them in the app. 

 

It has come to an officer's attention that school pupils are using this app to hide inappropriate images, 

some of which are of other school pupils. The app has a logo which looks very similar to the normal 

calculator app on the iPhone with the exception that it has a lock symbol in the bottom right of the logo 

instead of the equals sign, but then even some apps look the same as the calculator. 

 

When you go into the app it still works as a calculator until you put in the correct sequence of numbers to 

get into the files. 

 

Please be aware of any device that has 2 calculator apps as this could be used to hide images used in any 

number of criminal offences. 

 

It is a criminal offence to download, store or share inappropriate images of young people. 


